MEMORANDUM

TO:

Jessica Mercerhill, ASC Curriculum Office

FROM:
David Frego, School of Music

SUBJECT:
New Courses: X05 Recital Series

DATE:
June 29, 2006

Please find attached four new course proposals to cover Junior, Senior, Masters, and Doctoral recitals.

The School of Music does not currently offer a course for student recitals. This has created a problem with graduation check because recitals are degree requirements, yet do not show up on the transcript, nor are they visible during a graduation check. In checking with our benchmark institutions, recitals are indicated on student transcripts.

The recital is the equivalent to a capstone experience for musicians. This experience needs to be acknowledged and graded.

Note that the recognition of this existing degree requirement will not change the total credit hours needed to graduate. Graduate students will reduce their credits of 998 or 999 by two credits for each recital. Undergraduate students will reduce their applied lesson credits by the amount of credits needed to complete the recital.

